

# **QUARTER PRIMARY SCHOOL**



Safe Kind Hardworking Inclusive Fun

# **Newsletter August 2025**

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

Welcome back to our brand new term at Quarter Primary. I hope you had a wonderful summer break and enjoyed the sunshine with family and friends.

We have had a brilliant start to the term welcoming our new P1 children into school and our new starts in Nursery.

The staff have been working hard to ensure all pupils are happy and safe in their new class.

We continue to follow our 'Quarter Code' with the children receiving certificates and house points for following our school values of Safe, Kind, Hardworking, Inclusive and Fun.

Our weekly assembly on a Friday celebrates pupils' successes in class and wider achievements outside of school.

Please contact the school for any enquiries throughout the year.

**Mrs Bokas** 

HT



### **School Photographer**

The school photographer will be in school on Tuesday 21st October. There will be an opportunity for individual and sibling photos, plus a class photo for P1, P7 & Nursery.

### **Session 25-26 House/Vice Captains**



## <u>Limekilnburn</u>

House- Kayla Lamont Vice– Ava Gaughan

### <u>Carscallan</u>

House– Rosie Forrest Vice– Quinn Hogg

### **Darngaber**

House– Emily Arthur Vice– Clara Roadnight



Well done to all our P7s for their efforts at the interview process. You were amazing!

# **Dates for your Diary**



<u>Thursday 11th September</u> Nursery Stay and Play

Wednesday 17th Sept 2-3pm
Parent Open Afternoon

Wednesday 17th Sept 7pm
Parent Council AGM

<u>Fri day 26th & Monday 29th Sept</u>
September weekend

Thursday 9th October
Parents' Evening

Monday 13th—Friday 17th Oct October Break

<u>Tuesday 21st October</u> School & Nursery Photographs

<u>Friday 7th November</u> P1-P7 Flu immunisations

Monday 10th November
In Service Day

Wed 12th November
Nursery Stay & Play

Wednesday 12th November
Parent Council Meeting

Our Parent Council AGM is being held on Wednesday 17th September from 7pm-8.30pm in our school. We would love to see some of our new parents join us and hear all about the amazing things you can be part of to help and support our school.

Everyone is welcome!

## School /Nursery Improvement 25/26

The table below is information about this year's School and Nursery Improvement. Our focus this year is improving our writing attainment and planning for a more inquiry based learning approach to learning developing skills. And within our Nursery Class we will be focusing on developing our indoor and outdoor environment with our staff taking on champion roles in Literacy and Numeracy.

> Year 3 2025-26

Embark on Improving Our Writing (SLC) with a view to raising attainment in writing.

Develop Inquiry-based learning across the school with a focus on The Skills Framework.

Nursery-Improving Learning across the Curriculum, developing inside and outside environments.



## P5/6/7 Girls', Football Festival

Details of the Boys/Girls Mixed Football Festival have also been sent out via ParentsPortal for consent. Dates are Thursdays 9th October, 13th November, 12th march, 12th February & 30th April. Girls' Football Day will be Wednesday 3rd June 2026.

P5/6/7 Boys Football Festrival dates will be announced in due course once we receive them.

Miss Lowden will be taking P5/6/7 Football training on Thuirsdays from 3pm—4pm. Permission should be made via ParentsPortal.

# Say hello to our new classes for session 25-26



### P3/4/5



P6/7



#### Staffing

### P1/2/3Class Teachers

Mrs Laura McWilliams

Mrs Rachel McLaughlin (temp)

P3/4/5 Class Teachers

Miss Louise Marko

Mrs Morven Lander

P5/6/7 Class Teachers

Mr Glen Tremble

Miss Louise Marko



